Committee on Academic Programs

Minutes – Oct. 24, 2007

Present: John McCarty, Amanda Norvell, Bob Anderson, Carlos Alves, Juda Bennett, Cathy Liebars, Frank Cooper, Taras Pavlovsky, James Boatwright, Lindsey Puliti 
I. 
Welcome & Approval of Minutes

Amanda Norvell opened the meeting.  The minutes of the Oct. 10 meeting were reviewed, revised, and approved.
II. Student Evaluation of Teaching
CAP discussed the charge by Steering related to Item 15 of the previous evaluation instrument.  CAP considered a recommendation to Steering that the entire student evaluation instrument be reevaluated in the Fall of 2008.
III.  Scheduling Grid
CAP is tasked with evaluating the current course scheduling grid.  CAP recommends that a subcommittee be formed to conduct this evaluation, chaired by Frank Cooper.
IV.
Graduation with honors.
The Steering Committee requests that CAP reexamine the policy on graduation with honors and consider adding the following statement to the existing policy.  “Credits earned through a TCNJ-approved international or off-campus program may be counted toward the 16 required resident units; however, grades for international courses are not calculated in students’ GPAs.”  

Also, to reflect the fact that the College no longer issues separate Honors Certificates, the last line of the existing policy would also be changed to read, “Once final, cumulative GPAs are computed and verified, honors awarded will be indicated on students’ transcripts and diplomas.”

CAP discussed this charge.  Although CAP is certainly sympathetic to the few students that the current policy impacts, there was concern that students could graduate with honors from TCNJ with only 3 semesters of grades from the College.  The current recommendation from Steering was to have the credits from study abroad at approved programs count toward the 16-credit requirement but not factor in the grades when considering the Graduation with Honors requirements.  As an alternative, is it possible to consider both the credits and the grades earned by the student in study abroad?  Currently, students who study in approved domestic exchanges have those grades factored into their GPAs.  Because these international study abroad programs are also through approved exchange programs could the grades earned in that semester be similarly factored in when considering the Graduation with Honors requirements?  This alternative solution seemed to assuage the concerns that the TCNJ Honors designation could be granted with (relatively) few course grades considered.  

